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The Fourth Sunday after the Epiphany 

8:00  Holy Eucharist: Rite One 

THE  ACCLAMATION  AND  COLLECT Prayer Book, p. 323 

SUMMARY  OF  THE  LAW,  KYRIE,  AND  GLORIA p. 324 

THE  COLLECT  OF  THE  DAY  (traditional) See Insert 

LESSONS 

 Micah 6:1-8  See Insert 

 Psalm 15  Domine, quis habitabit? See Insert 

 1 Corinthians 1:18-31 See Insert 

 Matthew 5:1-12  See Insert 

AT  THE  OFFERTORY 

 Celebrant All things come of thee, O Lord. 
 People    And of thine own have we given thee. Amen. 

THE GREAT THANKSGIVING, EUCHARISTIC  PRAYER  I p. 333
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10:00  Holy Eucharist: Rite Two 

and Annual Meeting 

THE  CALL  TO  WORSHIP  Sextons of the Bell 

PRELUDE   Intermezzo in A Major, Op. 118, no. 2 
Johannes Brahms 

WELCOME  AND  ANNOUNCEMENTS  BY  THE  RECTOR 

OPENING  HYMN  616  “Hail to the Lord’s Anointed” 

OPENING  ACCLAMATION Prayer Book  p. 355 

COLLECT  FOR  PURITY p. 355 

THE  GLORIA   Hymnal, S-280 p. 356 

THE  COLLECT  OF  THE  DAY   

Almighty and everlasting God, you govern all things both in 

heaven and on earth: Mercifully hear the supplications of your 

people, and in our time grant us your peace; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 
Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 

The  Lessons  and  Creed 

THE  FIRST  LESSON    Micah 6:1-8 

Hear what the LORD says: 

Rise, plead your case before the mountains, 

and let the hills hear your voice. 

Hear, you mountains, the controversy of the LORD, 

and you enduring foundations of the earth; 

for the LORD has a controversy with his people, 

and he will contend with Israel. 

 “O my people, what have I done to you? 

In what have I wearied you? Answer me! 

For I brought you up from the land of Egypt, 

and redeemed you from the house of slavery; 

and I sent before you Moses, 

Aaron, and Miriam. 



O my people, remember now what King Balak of Moab 

devised, 

what Balaam son of Beor answered him, 

and what happened from Shittim to Gilgal, 

that you may know the saving acts of the LORD.” 

“With what shall I come before the LORD, 

and bow myself before God on high? 

Shall I come before him with burnt-offerings, 

with calves a year old? 

Will the LORD be pleased with thousands of rams, 

with tens of thousands of rivers of oil? 

Shall I give my firstborn for my transgression, 

the fruit of my body for the sin of my soul?” 

He has told you, O mortal, what is good; 
and what does the LORD require of you 

but to do  

justice, and to love kindness, 

and to walk humbly with your God? 

Reader:  The Word of the Lord. 

All:  Thanks be to God. 

HYMN  542  “Christ is the world’s true Light”  (vs. 1-2) 

THE  GOSPEL    Matthew 5:1-12 

 Response before the Gospel: Glory to you, Lord Christ. 

When Jesus saw the crowds, he went up the mountain; and 

after he sat down, his disciples came to him. Then he began to 

speak, and taught them, saying: 

“Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of 

heaven.  

“Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted.  

“Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth.  

“Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, 

for they will be filled.  

“Blessed are the merciful, for they will receive mercy.  

“Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will see God. “Blessed 
are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God.  

“Blessed are those who are persecuted for righteousness’ 

sake, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.  



“Blessed are you when people revile you and persecute you 

and utter all kinds of evil against you falsely on my account.  

Rejoice and be glad, for your reward is great in heaven, for in 
the same way they persecuted the prophets who were before 

you." 

 Response after the Gospel:  Praise to you, Lord Christ. 

542  “Christ is the world’s true Light”  (vs. 3) 

The Homily will be incorporated into the Rector’s Annual 

Report. 

THE  NICENE  CREED  Prayer Book, p. 358 

THE  PRAYERS,  FORM  VI  AND  CONFESSION p. 392 

THE  ABSOLUTION  p. 360 

THE  PEACE p. 360 

 Celebrant: The peace of the Lord be always with you. 
 People:   And also with you. 

OFFERTORY  ANTHEM     [See back of bulletin for text] 

  Lass dich nur nichts nicht dauren, Op. 30 Johannes Brahms 
  (Let not your heart be troubled)  (1833-1897) 
 Text by Paul Flemming  
 (1609-1640) 

DOXOLOGY  (Hymn 380, stanza 3) 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow, 
Praise God all creatures here below, 
Praise God above ye heavenly host, 
Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 

The Holy Communion 

THE  GREAT  THANKSGIVING,  PRAYER  B p. 367 

THE  PREFACE  OF  EPIPHANY p. 378 
…Because in the mystery of the Word made flesh, you have 

caused a new light to shine in our hearts, to give the 

knowledge of your glory in the face of your son Jesus Christ 
our Lord… 



SANCTUS   Hymnal, S-129 p. 362 

THE  LORD’S  PRAYER p. 364 

THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD 

AGNUS  DEI   Hymnal, S-158 

All baptized Christians are invited to receive the consecrated 

bread and wine at St. Elizabeth’s. The practice of intinction 

(dipping the bread into the wine) is no longer permitted. If 
you wish to receive the wine, please drink directly from the 
Chalice. It is perfectly acceptable to receive communion in one 

kind (the bread only). Gluten-free hosts are available upon 

request. Those who are not baptized, or who do not wish to 

receive communion, are invited to receive a blessing, indicated 
by placing crossed arms over the chest.  

When directed by the ushers, the congregation is invited to come 

forward to the altar rail to receive communion. You may stand or 

kneel at the altar rail. After you receive, you can return to your 

pew via the side aisles. If you need communion brought to you in 

your pew, please let an usher know and one of the ministers will 
come to you. 

HYMNS  DURING  COMMUNION 

We invite the congregation to join in singing these 
hymns, remaining seated. 

Hymn 593  “Lord, make us servants of your peace” 

Hymn 336  “Come with us, O blessed Jesus” 

THE  POSTCOMMUNION  PRAYER p. 365 

 

           

The Annual Meeting of the parish will begin after a 

brief interlude. The congregation is encouraged to 
remain in their pews until the Call to Order. 

           



THE  ANNUAL  MEETING 

THE  AGENDA  FOR  THE  ANNUAL  MEETING 

CALL  TO  ORDER 

A  PRAYER  FOR  THE  PARISH 

 Almighty and everliving God, ruler of all things in heaven and 

earth, hear our prayers for this parish community. 
Strengthen the faithful, arouse the careless, and restore the 

penitent. Grant us all things necessary for our common life, 

and bring us all to be of one heart and mind within your holy 

Church; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

APPOINTMENT  OF  A  SECRETARY 

MINUTES  FROM  2022 

REPORT  OF  THE  NOMINATING  COMMITTEE  AND  OPENING  

OF  POLLS 

TREASURER’S  REPORT 

WARDENS’  REPORTS 

RECTOR’S  REPORT 

THE  CLOSING  OF  THE  POLLS  AND  ELECTION  RESULTS 

QUESTIONS  AND  OBSERVATIONS 

A  PRAYER  FOR  THE  CHURCH 

 Gracious Father, we pray for thy holy Catholic Church. Fill it 

with all truth, in all truth with all peace. Where it is corrupt, 
purify it; where it is in error, direct it; where in any thing it is 

amiss, reform it. Where it is right, strengthen it; where it is in 

want, provide for it; where it is divided, reunite it; for the sake of 

Jesus Christ thy Son our Savior.  Amen. 

THE  BLESSING 

HYMN  525  “The Church’s one foundation” 

THE  DISMISSAL 
 Response: Thanks be to God. 

Please join us in the Parish Hall for Coffee Hour following 
the Annual Meeting, thanks to Richard and Carolyn Sloan. 



           

2023 Warden and Vestry Nominees 

The following parishioners, who have been nominated by the 
2023 Nominating Committee to fill the positions of Warden 
and Vestry members, will be voted on at our Annual Meeting 
today following the 10:00 service: 

Warden (two-year term, Feb. 2023 – Jan. 2025): 

Peter Angelica  Because state law requires an election for a 
warden every year, and because St. Elizabeth’s practice had 
been to elect wardens every other year, to get in compliance 
Peter is standing for a final term of 2 years, having served 3 
years already. During that time he has worked with the Vestry 
and Rector to obtain and implement a grant from the NJ 
Office of Homeland Security to install security systems at the 
church. Prior to becoming Warden, Peter served as Vice 
Chair of the Rector Search Committee and was the Chair of 
the Discernment Committee. He served 5 years on the Vestry 
beginning in 1999, completing both a partial term for a 
departing member and a full 3-year term. In 2001 he headed 
the Annual Stewardship Committee, and in 2004 he served 
on the interview team for the Music Director. A Church School 
teacher for 8 years, he now sings in the Adult Choir on most 
Sundays. Together with his wife Caroline and children Nancy 
and Peter, he has been a member of St. Elizabeth’s since 
1994.  He is now retired after a career in both corporate and 
private banking.  

Vestry (three-year terms, Feb. 2023 – Jan. 2026): 

Bruce Firkins and his wife, Diane, have lived in Allendale for 

37 years and have been members of St. Elizabeth’s for the 
past four years.  Prior to that, they were members of Church 
of the Epiphany (Allendale) for 26 years where Bruce served 
on the Vestry and was Senior Warden, and Holy Trinity 
Church (Hillsdale) for six years where Bruce was a member 
of the Vestry.  Bruce has served on St. Elizabeth’s Outreach 
Committee for the last three years. 
Bruce and Diane’s son, Andrew and wife Kimberlee, reside in 
Knoxville TN with their two sons. Their daughter, Katie 



Teague, and her husband, Ben, are members of St. 
Elizabeth’s.  Katie and Ben also have two sons. 

Bruce is a retired marketing executive. having worked for 37 
years for several Fortune 100 companies in the banking, 
food, textile, and oil industries. In retirement, Bruce has been 
enjoying his grandchildren, traveling, golfing, and playing 
saxophone in Allendale’s Mid-Life Crisis Band. 

Maikel (Mike) Gabera was born in Egypt and baptized as 
Coptic Orthodox. He started regularly attending St. 
Elizabeth’s in late 2019 after moving to Ridgewood with his 
wife Meriam and their two children, Gabriella (10) and Jayden 
(9). They first came to learn about St. Elizabeth’s through the 

annual Advent Concert and have since been drawn to its 
vibrant parish and felt immediately at home. Both his children 
have been regularly attending Church School, participating in 
the annual Christmas Pageant, and have more recently joined 
the Children’s Choir. A graduate of the New Jersey Institute of 
Technology (BS & MS) and the University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill (MBA), Mike leads strategy and business 
development for the Ultrasound division of Siemens 
Healthineers. 

Sheryl Jordan is a lifelong Episcopalian, having grown up in 
various parishes in Washington State, North Texas, New 
York, and now New Jersey.  She dedicated much time in high 
school on Diocesan Youth Council, Happening staff and 
steering committee, and as a counselor and staff at Camp 
Crucis in Granbury, Texas where she and her husband Peter 
first met at the age of 15. In college she served on Altar Guild 
and founded the Canterbury Club at the Church of the Holy 
Spirit (Bruton Parish) on the campus of Kenyon College in 
Ohio. More recently she served on the Vestry of St. Paul’s 
Carroll Street in Brooklyn, leading a kitchen renovation project 
and a parents’ group. 

A passion for liturgical art and sacred spaces has always 
been a driving force in her life and career path. After college 
Sheryl worked for a few years as a stained glass fabricator 
and designer at Smith Studios in Fort Worth, Texas, having 
focused on liturgical art for her undergraduate art thesis. Now 
licensed as an architect, she designed the storefront space 
for St. Lydia’s Dinner Church as well as a renovation of the 
undercroft youth spaces for All Saints Episcopal Church, both 
in Brooklyn. 



Sheryl, Peter, and daughters Edith (9) and Anne (6) have 
attended St. Elizabeth’s since moving to Upper Saddle River 
in 2018, and feel blessed to call this community home.  

Emma Reichert-Pasterick has been a member of St. 
Elizabeth's Church since 2009. "I came in the back door, so 
to speak."  After having collaborated on a fundraiser for the 
Ridgewood Art Institute a few years prior, parishioners Debra 
Anderson and Gigo Taylor asked Emma to help design the 
For All the Saints capital campaign in 2008. "After presenting 
my design suggestions, I thought that I should probably 
attend a service if I'm going to work on this project. So I 
arrived at St. Elizabeth's early one Sunday morning and was 

greeted with several buses in the parking lot. That particular 
Sunday happened to be the annual trip to St. Paul's in 
Paterson to celebrate the Three Kings Day service! So I got 
on the bus... and found my community with St. Elizabeth's."  
Since then, Emma has worked on numerous design projects 
for St. Elizabeth's, including the cookbook "After the Grace" 
with watercolor paintings and graphic design, collaborated 
with the team to develop and design St. Elizabeth's new 
brand identity, and most recently, designed the 100 year 
celebration banners. "It's a pleasure to use my design skills to 
honor St. Elizabeth's heritage and spiritual work within the 
church and its outreach to the surrounding community." 

This past June, Emma and Steven Pasterick were married at 
St. Elizabeth's. "It was an absolutely perfect day and such a 
beautiful service!  It was wonderful to be able to share how 
special St. E's is with all our friends and family."  

Emma is an Art Director for Maven Communications, and has 
worked in the medical device and pharmaceutical industry for 
over 20 years.  Steve is a Doctor of Physical Therapy at Pillar 
Elementary—a school for children with severe special needs. 
They live in Westwood, New Jersey and enjoy renovating 

their 1926 bungalow, art shows, cooking, travel, gardening, 
and taking their lively rescue dog, Betsy, out for hikes. 
 



Vestry (two-year term, Feb. 2023 – Jan. 2025)*: 

Gaye Thurston and her family joined St Elizabeth’s in 2000 
when they moved from Philadelphia.  Gaye, David, and their 
two children (Perry and Collin) have been active members, 
participating in fellowship, teen fellowship, acolyting, and as 
Sunday School teachers. Gaye previously served on the 
Vestry from 2009-2012, was an active member of the 
Dickinson Fund Discernment Committee, and subsequently 
was a member of the Philip’s Academy start-up committee. 
She enjoys her 3-year reading buddy relationship with a 
current 5th grader at Philip’s Academy.  Gaye has 25+ years 
HR experience and is currently employed at Prudential as an 
Employee Relations Manager. 

*In February 2022, the Vestry elected Gaye Thurston for a 

one-year term to fill an open position on the Vestry.  This 
election by the parish will complete her three-year term. 

 

In addition, the Vestry submitted the following candidates 

to be our delegates at the Convention of the Diocese of 

Newark in 2024: 

Convention Delegates for the 2024 Convention:  

Peter Angelica 
Buffy McKay 

Mary Hayes 

Alternate Delegate for the 2024 Convention: 

Don Taylor 



Those Assisting at Today’s Services 

Lector:       10:00 Ann Dowling 
Eucharistic Ministers:  10:00 Ann Dowling, Mary Wynn Seiter 
Processional Crucifer: 10:00 Mary Wynn Seiter 
Ushers:      10:00 Todd Hoffman, Kyle Kim 
Coffee Hour:     10:00 Richard and Carolyn Sloan 
Altar Guild:       Caroline Angelica 
Nursery Attendant:  10:00 Caroline Kern 
Livestream Guild:   10:00 Ryan Pettit 

The altar flowers are given to the glory of God and in 

loving memory of Nick Currey by his parents, Nancy and 

Ralph, his sister, Mary Kate, and his brother, Ben; and in 
loving memory of departed members of the Hermance and 

Brown families by Kris Hermance and family. 

Coffee Hour in the Parish Hall will immediately follow the 
service. Please join us for refreshments and fellowship thanks 
to Richard and Carolyn Sloan. 

Nametags  Please feel free to get your nametag from the 
board next to the elevator and wear it during and after the 
service.  If you do not have a nametag, please contact Ann 
Dowling in the Church Office (201-444-2299 or 
adowling@stesridgewood.org) to let her know. 

The Church Office is open Monday—Friday from 
10:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m.  

Parents of Young Children  Welcome!  We are so glad you 
are here. Children are joyful reminders that God is in our 
midst. They belong right here among God's people where you 
have so faithfully brought them. We have "pew bags" outside 
the Narthex with quiet activities for young children to interact 
with during the service. Near the Pew Bags you will also find 
copies of "The Children’s Bulletin" that corresponds with 
the readings of the day for older children. If you feel the need 

to step out with your child, our Nursery is open on the 
second floor for babies through age 3 today.   

Church School  Today, our 5th–7th Grade Class meets at 
9:45 a.m., then joins their family for Holy Eucharist. After 
10 a.m. Children's Chapel, the PreK4–Kindergarten Class 
meets downstairs, and the 1st–4th Grades meet upstairs. The 
children will be dismissed at the end of the Annual Meeting.  
We have amazing Church School leaders through the 
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beginning of March and will need new leaders for our Spring 
Session. Please reach out to Beth Van Emburgh at 
bvanemburgh@ stesridgewood.org or call the Parish Office at 
201-444-2299 with any questions regarding Church School 
registration or how to get involved!  

2nd Annual ANIMAL Meeting for Church Schoolers!  
Today, while the adults conduct the business of our Annual 
Meeting, the Church School will be holding our 2nd Annual 
ANIMAL Meeting. Children are invited to bring their favorite 
stuffed animal from home and be ready to discuss Church 
School ideas for 2023, which involves a snack and a service 
project. 

Annual Meeting today  This morning as part of the 10:00 
a.m. service, we will conduct our Annual Meeting for Warden 
and Vestry elections, to receive the Treasurer’s financial 
report for 2022 and hear his presentation of the 2023 budget, 
and to hear reports from the Wardens and Rector. The 
meeting will take place in the nave of the church and will be 
live-streamed on the church’s YouTube channel. We will 
finish by noon and hope that every member of the parish will 
join us. 

ST.  E-NEWS is sent out every Friday via email with the latest 
updates and events taking place at or around St. Elizabeth's. 
If you are not signed up to receive it, you can do so by going 
to the Events tab on our website, stesridgewood.org, or by 
visiting https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/nOG27vo 

Acolyte Ministry Scheduling  As we begin the new year 
here at St. Elizabeth's, we are excited to continue growing our 
acolyte ministry. A few of our youth have been trained or have 
served as an acolyte previously. We are delighted to have 
this group of young people participate in worship services 
here at St. E's. We are also hopeful to add even more 
acolytes to our worship team. We are inviting any child in 
Grades 4 through 12 to serve as an acolyte. This ministry is a 
wonderful way for the youth of the parish to be involved in our 
worship and liturgy. It is important to us here at St. Elizabeth's 
to have members of all ages participating, serving, and 
leading in our worship and ministries. More information about 
the acolyte ministry and a link to a registration form may be 
found in the Friday e-News. Please feel free to reach out to 
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The Rev. Billy Adams at wadams@stesridgewood.org or in 
person with any questions! 

Teen Outreach Bowling Tonight  Teen Outreach will go 
bowling at Bowlero, 22-22 Maple Avenue, Fair Lawn this 
evening from 6:00-7:30 pm.  The cost is $20 person (food 
and shoes included). Please join us! See the Friday e-News 
for a link to sign up. 

Women's Friday Morning Book Group meets on Fridays 
from roughly 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. on Zoom. We begin with 
conversation then move into a prayer and discussion of 
whatever book the group has agreed to read. In February, we 
will tackle Brian Kilmeade's George Washington's Secret Six: 

The Spy Ring that Saved the American Revolution. The 
schedule for this NY Times bestseller is: 

February 3: Chapters 1-5 
February 10: Chapters 6-11 

February 17: Chapter 12 through the Epilogue 

Ash Wednesday falls on February 22, so at that point we will 

pivot to our Lenten reading, The Messiah, by Marjorie 

Holmes, a book that chronicles the life of Christ's ministry. 

This advanced information is being provided because the 

book is NOT readily—few exist in the BCCLS system and 

Amazon orders may take longer than usual.  

Please join us if you are interested! Your presence will enrich 

our group. Any questions may be directed to Chrys Hahn at 

cchrzhahn@gmail.com. 

Meeting ID: 832 8050 3238 
Password: Book 
Or click the Zoom Link in the Friday St. E-news 

For help with getting onto the Zoom link, please contact Alyce 
Ann Myers either by email (aamfoodtra@aol.com) or by 
phone (973-229-4239). 

Thrift Shop Volunteers Needed  St. Elizabeth’s dates to 
volunteer at the Midland Park Thrift Store are Tuesday, 

March 21 and Thursday, March 23.  We need volunteers 

both in the morning from 10:00 am–12:00 noon and in the 

afternoon from 1:00–3:00 pm. St Elizabeth’s receives 
funding from this shop to help sponsor our outreach 

programs. We are asked to volunteer at the store only 

once a year, but we need to donate clothes and small 
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household articles throughout the year.  Be sure your 
donation is tagged with #4 for St. Elizabeth’s. Please 

contact Ann Dowling at adowling@stesridgewood.org or 

201-444-2299 if you can volunteer. 

St. Paul’s CDC Men’s Shelter  The Outreach Committee is 
looking for volunteers to prepare and serve dinner to 27 
homeless men residing at the St. Paul’s CDC Men’s Shelter. 
These men are trying to rebuild their lives after having lost all 
that is important to them. St. Elizabeth’s provides meals on 
the third Monday of the month. Dinners include a main meal 
and side dishes (example: lasagna, salad and bread), 
dessert, 2 gallons of milk for breakfast, bagels, cereal, and 

fruit. The men rely on these donated meals for their nutrition, 
and that has often been impacted by their homelessness. So 
far, there are many opportunities to help. The dates to serve 
these worthy men are: February 20, March 20, April 17 
[taken], May 15, June 19, July 17, August 21, September 
18, October 16, November 20, and December 18. This is a 
wonderful opportunity for teens, families, confirmands, and 
sponsors. Please contact Denise Vollkommer via email at 
denise.vollkommer@gmail.com or cell phone at 201-637-
1536. Thank you for considering this outreach opportunity! 

Weekday Morning Prayer at 8:30 a.m.  Pray and read 
Scripture with others on Zoom only on Mondays and Fridays 
and on Zoom and in person in the Chapel on Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays, and Thursdays.  For Zoom enter Meeting ID: 
858 4728 7483 Password (if asked): Morning. Questions? 
Contact Jim Alimena at: jim.alimena@gmail.com. 

Please remember to give  Parishioners may now e-pay their 
pledges and make their other charitable donations to St. 
Elizabeth's online. The secure Online Giving portal may be 
found on our website. The Online Giving page may be directly 
accessed on the Online Giving tab at the top, underneath the 

St. Elizabeth’s banner. If you have not returned a pledge card 
and would like to do so, the form may be downloaded from 
our website.  Just click on The Church tab at the top of the 
page, then scroll to Stewardship and select Annual Pledging.  
You may also request a pledge card from the Church Office 
by contacting Ann Dowling at adowling@stesridgewood.org 
or 551-206-6999). Your generous gifts allow us to 
continue to do our good work, which is needed now more 
than ever. 
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Connect with us online   We're on Facebook! 

• To find us on Facebook, simply type "St. Elizabeth's 
Episcopal Church of Ridgewood" in the Facebook search 
tab, or click on the link on our website.  Please note that 
anyone can access the services available on our 
Facebook page, even those who have not signed up for 
Facebook. 

• If you have a personal Facebook page, please Like us!  
And also share St. Elizabeth's posts with your friends; we 
can call this e-evangelism! 

• Additionally, we invite you to Like our church's Instagram 
page. Look for pictures of our beautiful stained glass 
windows and other treasures from around St. Elizabeth's 
Church. It's another way you can feel connected to our 
church even while you are away from it. 

Our weekly e-blasts continue.  If you are having issues with 
receiving St. E-News communiques, please:  

• Check your Spam or Junk folders. 
• Make sure you have added us to your Contacts list. 
• Contact Ryan Pettit (rpettit@stesridgewood.org)    

Serve Christ 
   From our Rector… 
• Check in on your friends and neighbors and fellow  
 parishioners. 
• Say your prayers. 
• Do small acts with great love. 

The Wardens and Vestry  Peter Angelica and Buffy McKay, 
Wardens; Jim Alimena, Matthew Croy, Ed Ferara, Karina 
Ferrales, Todd Hoffman, Moe Ismael, Susan Munhall, Marnie 
Price, Gigo Lee-Taylor, Gaye Thurston, Diane Walker, Wayne 
Yankus 

The Staff of St. Elizabeth’s  The Rev. D. Andrew Olivo, 

Rector; The Rev. William “Billy” Adams, Associate Rector for 
Church Growth; The Rev. Susan A. Schink, Non-stipendiary 

Priest Associate; Garah Landes, Organist and Choirmaster; 

Catherine L. Hostetler, Associate Choirmaster; Beth Van 

Emburgh, Associate for Children, Youth, and Family 
Ministries; Ann Dowling, Parish Administrator; Grace Arscott, 
Financial Administrator; Ryan Pettit, Communications 

Coordinator; Fredy Reyes, Sexton; Anthony Alberti, Brian 
Hays, Alicia Luick, and Anastasia Swope, Soloists 
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Intercessory Prayer List 

January 29, 2023 

 
Virginia DuDeck 

Marie Peters 
Sr. Maureen 

   Mitten 

Tom Boylan 

David Phipps 

Justine Boylan 

Jeff 
Lavinia Calaceto 

George Mazzella 

   & Family 

James Pring 

Grace Hickey 

Dorothea Hickey 
Claire Lent 

Jane 

Ann & Jim F. 

Barbara & Frank S. 

Juan 
Craig 

Dennis Fiore 

Sheila G. 

Penny 

George & Shelley  

   Mackey 
Harry & Jean  

   Place 

Alan & Marilyn 

Michel 

Jennifer Mackey &  
   Family 

Sheri Levitt 

Jim & Julie  

   Robertson 

Sarah 

Sue Mango 

Bill Keeley 
Paul 

Meghan 

Caroline & Evey 

Joanne 

Adela 

Gina La Furn 
Vic Cenicola 

Ron Naspo 

Barbara M. Burns 

June Bové 

John Mills 

Don Taylor 
Helen Barrand 

Paula Stukenborg 

Alex Casazza 

Marty Melamed 

Elizabeth Sofia 
Vincent  

   DeSimone 

Harvey Auger 

Catherine  

   O’Connelll 

David Barrand 
Catherine 

Patrick 

Bruno 

Sophie 

Francesca 
Nancita 

Robert 

Carlitos 

Marjorie 

Bob 

Esther 

Patricia 
Debbie 

Susan 

Damar 

The Maita Family 

Theresa 

Joy 
The Dunne Family 

The Pizzuto 

   Family 

Joe 

Andrew 

Brooks Forrester 
Diane Barletta 

Frankye 

Anne-Louise Carroll 

Peyton 

Joan Stevenson 
John Christie 

Judy DiDomenico 

Charles DiDomenico 

Michael Dudzik 

Glen Ruffino & the  

   Ruffino Family 
Francie Pepper 

Kathleen Dillon 

Ann Storms 

Marisa Driscoll 

Michael D. 
Linda & Hays 

   Rockwell 

Pat Marker 

The Maier Family 

Samuel 

 
We remember also those who have died, especially Ken Dudzik, 

and Peter Maier. 

 
 

 


